Hawthorns Medical Centre
 Patient Participation Group – via Zoom

Thursday 1st April 2021.   2-3pm 
(This meeting replaces the one scheduled for 18th March which faltered

 for technical reasons)

1.  Attendance and Apologies:
     In attendance:  Harjit Gill, Nina Rogers, Nona Taylor.
     Apologies:  None received

2. Minutes of last meeting:  Had been circulated and were agreed as correct.

3. Covid Vaccination:
1)  The targets have been very well met for the initial group of patients. Over 70s responded well and the over 50s group was now under way, along with those who have long term medical problems, including some under 50s. The use of Portway Lifestyle Centre had so far received favourable comments but there will be further feedback asked for once the second sessions have been held.

2)   Patients with worries about accepting the vaccine have been directed to a U tube video to try to allay their fears and they can talk to a medical practitioner if they so wish.

3)    Up to 80 % of staff have also been vaccinated and the 20% who have declined are being asked to talk to Harjit and/or Dr Tillu in order to address their concerns.

4)   The staff have been on the rotas to assist at the vaccination centre. Two members of the meeting did question why a rear entrance could not have been used to exit the building as this would have avoided moving in the opposite direction to the waiting public in a narrow corridor.

5)     Staff are tested regularly with lateral flow tests.
4) Infection Control at Surgery:
    1)Safe distancing encouraged at all times     

    2) Masks worn at all times by staff and visitors

    3) Hand washing and alcohol rub used continuously

    4) A symptom checker and temperature log is maintained

    5) Footfall is kept to a minimum and those entering follow all procedures above

    6) Cleaning is emphasised and extra undertaken.

    7) A good airflow is also maintained

Concern had been expressed by Mothers at the baby clinic and the session had been moved into a larger space.
5) Pulse oximetry from February 2021
     The pandemic seems to have increased the need for patients to be aware of their oxygen levels. To assist with long term need for oxygen levels to be checked the surgery has acquire a number of portable machine that will do this. This will enable the practice to monitor those with risk to be checked regularly. At present the machines are on loan and as they are relatively inexpensive it is hope that patients may opt to buy their own after a period of time and free up the loaned one for someone else.
6) Extended Hours: These have been suspended during the pandemic as it places too much demand on staff.

It is proposed that the extended hours will restart in May
7) New Locums:
     Two new appointments have been made, Dr Nomani and Dr Ahmed. They will both work one day a week on Mondays and Tuesdays. 

With regular staff shielding and the previous locum leaving this is really necessary to support Dr Tillu and the practice, with the extra pressures of the pandemic. If there are no clinicians on site several problems arise such as prescription signing, referrals and keeping up with requests from patients for appointments as off site consultations take longer on the whole. The new appointments should help to ease these issues.
8 Decommissioning of SWB Health App:
   GP were encouraged to register with this App so that Doctor’s advice would be more readily available to patients. Staff have been trained and a great deal of investment made but then the CCG have decided since February to de-commission it!!
8. Any other business:
  NER asked about the availability of lateral flow tests to the public. It appears they are only available to groups at the moment who need to register to receive a box. (Free)Next 
Next Meeting June 3rd 2021 at 2.00pm
